West Clermont Band Booster
General Meeting Minutes – 9/11/2018
______________________________________________________________________________

In Attendance: Executive members present: Brian Fischer, David Haught, Annie Galloway, Stephanie McMillan, Cyndie Baker, Liz Meyer, and Melissa Skalley.  Executive member not in attendance:  Steve Skalley & Hillary Hollis.  7 additional booster members present.
1. Secretary Reading of Minutes – minutes for the August meeting were read by Cyndie Baker.  Accepted, 1st Melissa Skalley, 2nd Liz Meyer
2. Treasurer’s Report – report provided by Hillary, reviewed by Stephanie McMillan.  Accepted, 1st Melissa Skalley, 2nd Annie Galloway
3. Assistant Treasurer – audit reports for June and July show no findings.
4. VP of Development
a. Yankee Candle fundraiser starts Friday, Sept 14 and runs through Monday, October 1.  Online sales will continue through early January.
b. David added that we received a $1,000 donation from Rapid Fire Pizza and $500 from TJ Maxx.
i. Rapid Fire Pizza has offered to do a Dine-to-Donate
5. Uniforms – the band is mostly going well, except for misplacing shoes
a. Guard uniforms were received a week early, but need shortened (see below)
6. The upcoming O’Charleys fundraiser has been added on Facebook by Melissa so it can be shared
7. Concessions – Liz noted that the first Friday game went well, in spite of the weather.  Many thanks given to the volunteers who stayed the entire night when the game was delayed and band dismissed.
8. Secretary – we continue to have a need for more volunteers for every event.  Cyndie will be setting up the rest of the football games and upcoming invitational for volunteer signups on Charms.
9. Invitational – we have 15 bands confirmed.  David will set up the next committee meeting soon.
10. Band Director
a. First parent viewing of run-through of show is next Monday, Sept 17.
b. There will be no Goshen competition on Sept 22.  Instead MB will have a 9-5 rehearsal to finish setting the show.
c. The OMEA competition on October 20th will be at Forest Hills.
11. Miscellaneous
a. The donated spaghetti dinner will be used for the Oct 20 pre-competition meal.  Spaghetti and sauce is being donated.  (will likely also want bread, salad, desert)
b. The RiverFest fundraiser made approximately $1230 + tips
c. Pictures are still scheduled for Friday, Sept 14th after dinner, before pre-game
12. [bookmark: _GoBack]Guard Uniforms – uniforms were received Sept 10th, and all but 1 uniform needs to be shortened and/or taken in (22 girls).  Call for alterations have found someone who can bussel each uniforms for $6 each.  Another $10 each for shortening the length.  They will meet on Thursday 9/13 to decide what to do, likely shorten.   
a. For pictures on 9/14, girls will wear uniforms, but for the game performance, they will wear dress down.

Meeting Adjourned, 1st Melissa Skalley, 2nd Stephanie McMillan

Upcoming Meetings:	September 25st, Executive Meeting
October 9th, General WCBB Meeting
